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  INFORMATION LETTER  222-11-23 

28 February 2011 
 
 
TO:  All owners and operators of Model 222 and 222B helicopters 
 
  
SUBJECT: HYDRAULIC SERVOACTUATOR P/N 222-382-001-107 

MANUFACTURED BY WOODWARD HRT 
 
 
This information letter is issued to inform our worldwide 222 and 222B customers on 
Bell’s progress towards preparation for the upcoming overhaul of subject actuators. 
 
Following the one time inspection of the actuator piston rod introduced by Alert Service 
Bulletin 222-10-109, hydraulic actuators P/N 222-382-001-107 were returned to service 
until the established overhaul requirement of 1 year/ 1200 hours or 2 years/2400 hours 
is reached.   
 
Currently, Bell Helicopter and WHRT are not yet ready to accept/receive actuators for 
overhaul.  
 
Bell Engineering and Senior Management are working with WHRT on a plan to better 
support the overhaul of these actuators. 
 
As soon as a working plan is in place, we will inform you when and where to ship the 
actuators for overhaul.   
 
 
For any questions regarding this letter, please contact: 
 

Bell Helicopter Product Support Engineering - Intermediate Helicopters 
Tel: 450-437-2077 / 1-800-463-3036 / pseinter@bellhelicopter.textron.com 

 


